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Letter from the Program Services Director 
 
The days of fall are upon us.  Football games, school back in session and we at DSA 
have our fall traditions as well.  We look forward to Riley Days in Greenfield.  This 
year some of our consumers will be dancing with Hearts Ablaze on October 8th.  
They have diligently been practicing their jazz and clogging steps and are very excited to be performing for the 
local community.  And of course, there is the annual DSA Halloween Dance where we partner with the Hancock 
County ARC for an evening of ghoulish fun.  DSA consumers and staff go all out for this dance.  The costumes are 
amazing and fun to see.  We welcome you all to join us for all the festivities.  The dance is on Friday, October 28 at 
Adaggios (located at 5999 W. Memory Lane, Greenfield IN).   
 
This is also the time of year where we take a moment to give special recognition to our Direct Support Professionals 
(DSPs).  These are the staff that are the heartbeat of the services we provide to our consumers.  Our consumers 
depend on their DSP to support them in a variety of daily activities.  At times the support they provide saves a life.  
We have several such heroes working at DSA.  If you see a staff member wearing a red DSA t-shirt – stop and ask 
them about it.  We are proud of the work our DSPs do here and they are difference makers. Many of us have jobs, 
but few of us can say we make a difference in someoneõs life every day we work.  This is what our DSPs do on every 
shift they work.  We look forward to honoring them at our fall staff meeting at the end of September. 
 
Laurel Stewart our Program Quality Coordinator wears many hats for DSA.  While she is busy getting for our CARF 
accreditation survey she also continues to meet with families in our community to explain the various services avail-
able for their family member with an intellectual and/or developmental disability.  Since our last newsletter she 
has helped 7 new consumers move into a DSA group home. She is happy to meet with anyone and spend some time 
chatting. She can be reached at lstewart@dsa-in.com or 317-477-0093 x201. 
 
In January 2014, the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) published regulations to better define the set-
tings in which states can provide Medicaid Home- and Community-Based Services (HCBS). The HCBS final rule be-
came effective March 17, 2014. The HCBS settings final rule, along with additional guidance and fact sheets, is 
available on the CMS Home-and Community-Based Services site. The purpose of these regulations is to ensure that 
members receive Medicaid HCBS in settings that are integrated in and support full access to the greater community. 
This includes opportunities to seek employment and work in competitive and integrated settings, engage in commu-
nity life, control personal resources and receive services in the community to the same degree as individuals who do 
not receive HCBS. CMS expects all states to review current HCBS programs and to develop a transition plan provid-
ing an assessment, strategies and timelines for compliance with the new rules. The State of Indiana is currently 
working on their transition plan.  DSA is keeping abreast of what the State is proposing through review of the Divi-
sion of Disability and Rehabilitative Services (DDRS) website as well as active participation in committees organized 
by Inarf, our trade association. We will keep you updated on any activities that may affect the services we provide. 
 
We consider it a privilege that you trust us to support your family member in a DSA group home or supported living 
setting.  As always, we welcome any feedback from you.  Please feel free to contact myself or any member of my 
management team if you have any concerns, issues, or compliments to share. 
 
Tonia Hassinger 
Program Services Director      
317-477-0093 x204                  
thassinger@dsa-in.com 
 

mailto:lstewart@dsa-in.com
http://www.medicaid.gov/Medicaid-CHIP-Program-Information/By-Topics/Long-Term-Services-and-Supports/Home-and-Community-Based-Services/Home-and-Community-Based-Services.html
mailto:thassinger@dsa-in.com
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To all of my friends– Summer 2016 is coming to an end  and what 

a wonderful summer it was! We went on the Educational Road 

trip to New Orleans this year and am looking forward to going to 

the Wonder Valley Christian camp in Salem very soon!  Winter is 

drawing near and it will soon be 2017. I am looking forward to 

seeing you all soon! 

Question:  what did the skunk say to the judge? 

WŀƳŜǎ ƛǎ ŀ ǊŜƎǳƭŀǊ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘƻǊ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 5{! bŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊΣ ŀƴŘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ 
ǿǊƛǝƴƎ ŀ ǎǇƻǊǘǎκ ŀǘƘƭŜǝŎǎ ǊŜƭŀǘŜŘ ŀǊǝŎƭŜ ŦƻǊ ŜŀŎƘ ŜŘƛǝƻƴΦ 

The rest of the story with 

James 

άƻŘƻǊ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƻǳǊǘέ 

лҐ9±9w¸¢ILbD /h¦b¢95 

DSA is proud to announce that Sugar Creek— άthe Creekέ had another perfect survey! Congratulations 

to the staff and consumers at Sugar Creek! Great Job! 

!ƴƴǳŀƭ /ƻƴǎǳƳŜǊ {ǳǊǾŜȅ wŜǎǳƭǘǎ 

Every summer DSA surveys consumers and families to see how we are doing. This year was 

no exception. We value their input and use their suggestions to improve the quality of pur 

services. Here are just a few of the comments that were shared with DSA. 

άL ƭƛƪŜ ǘƘŜƳ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ƴƛŎŜΦ IŜƭǇ ƳŜ ǿƛǘƘ ƳŜƴǳΣ ǘŀƪŜ ƳŜ ƻƴ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ƻǳǝƴƎǎέ 

άL ƭƛƪŜ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ Ƴȅ ǎǘŀũ ŀƴŘ ǊƻƻƳƳŀǘŜǎέ 

ά¢ƘŜȅ ƘŜƭǇ ƳŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǇǊƻōƭŜƳǎ ƭƛƪŜ ǿƘŜƴ LΩƳ ƳƛǎǎƛƴƎ ƳƻƳέ 

ά¢ƘŜȅ ŀƴǎǿŜǊ ŀƭƭ ǉǳŜǎǝƻƴǎ ŀƴǎǿŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǘǳǊƴ Ƴȅ ŎŀƭƭǎΦ L ŀƳ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘ ƛƴ ŘŜŎƛǎƛƻƴ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ 

ŀƴŘ ƛŦ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ŀƴ  ŜƳŜǊƎŜƴŎȅ L ŀƳ ƴƻǝŬŜŘ ǊƛƎƘǘ ŀǿŀȅέ 
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Coming Soon  

A survey team from CARF International* will be visiting on 
October 17, 2016 - October 18, 2016 

We invited the surveyors to evaluate how well we meet international standards for 
quality. The survey will tell us what we are doing well and ways we might improve. 
As a result of this survey, we may earn or continue accreditation. 
As part of the survey, the surveyors will interview people who receive services, their 
families, our staff, and others. Some questions the survey team members might 
ask people are: 
¶ Do we provide a clean and safe setting? 

¶ Do you receive the services you need and want? 

¶ Are you treated with respect? 

¶ Do you take part in planning your services? 

¶ Are you told what you need to know about your services? 

¶ Are your questions answered in a way you understand? 
Do you know where to go with questions or concerns? 

If you would like to talk with one of the survey team members or want to learn more 
about CARF International, please let one of our staff members know. You may also 
contact CARF International directly. 
¶ Internet: www.carf.org/contact-us 

¶ E-mail: feedback@carf.org 

¶ Mail: CARF International, 6951 East Southpoint Road, Tucson, AZ 85756, USA 

¶ Telephone: (520) 495-7001 

Fax: (520) 318-1129  
 
*CARF International ð A group of companies that includes CARF, CARF Canada, and CARF Europe.  
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DSA Events of the Summer 
Clogging 

The summer of 2016 ended up being the most 

eventful summer of fun for the consumers at DSA. 

They started the summer by learning to clog from a 

local agency in Greenfield. The clogging troupe will 

be performing on October 8th during Riley days in 

Greenfield. From clogging to special Olympics and 

then to the whirl wind tour of New Orleans. Every-

one experienced a wonderful summer.  

Watch for their debut during Riley days! 
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DSA Events of the Summer 
Special Olympics 

DSA participated in 

the annual Special 

Olympics along with 

a special run –walk 

this year! Cheering 

on our athletes! 
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DSA Events of the Summer  
New Orleans The annual educational 

trip took DSA to New 

Orleans this year. It was 

touch and go till the last 

minute due to flooding 

in the area, but every-

one made it and had a 

great time! 
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DSA Events of the Summer  
Farewell to old Friends 

Van Buskirk held a fish fry in 

remembrance of their dear 

friend who passed away last 

year. Wonderful memories 

were shared. 

/ƻƳƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ Cŀƭƭ ǘƻ ŀ 5ŀƴŎŜ Iŀƭƭ bŜŀǊ ¸ƻǳΗ 

5{! ŀƴƴǳŀƭ IŀƭƭƻǿŜŜƴ 5ŀƴŎŜΣ hŎǘƻōŜǊ ну ŀǘ !ŘŀƎƎƛƻǎΣ  

рффф ²Φ aŜƳƻǊȅ [ŀƴŜΣ DǊŜŜƴŬŜƭŘΣ Lƴ псмпл 
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Thursday, September 22 Autumnal Equinox (GMT)   Solar 

Thursday, September 22 Elephant Appreciation Day  Weird 

Friday, September 23 Last Quarter    Lunar 

Saturday, September 24 Heritage Day    South Africa 

Monday, September 26 Johnny Appleseed Day   Weird 

Wednesday, September 28National Good Neighbor Day  Weird 

Thursday, September 29 Michaelmas    Christian 

Friday, September 30 Moreles' Birthday   Mexico 

Saturday, October 1 National Day    China 

Saturday, October 1 New Moon    Lunar 

Saturday, October 1 World Vegetarian Day   Weird 

Monday, October 3 German Unity Day   Germany 

Monday, October 3 Rosh Hashanah    Jewish 

Tuesday, October 4 Feast of St. Petronio (Bologna)  Italy 

Wednesday, October 5 Tzom Gedaliah    Jewish 

Thursday, October 6 Mad Hatter Day    Weird 

Friday, October 7 World Smile Day   Weird 

Sunday, October 9 Double Nines Festival   China 

Sunday, October 9 First Quarter    Lunar 

Monday, October 10 Canadian Thanksgiving Day  Canada 

Monday, October 10 Columbus Day    Federal 

Monday, October 10 Health and Sports Day   Japan 

Wednesday, October 12 Our Lady of Aparecida   Brazil 

Wednesday, October 12 Yom Kippur    Jewish 

Wednesday, October 12 International Moment of Frustration Day Weird 

If you have an article, story or joke youΩd like to share, we want it in our news-

letter. Laughter is the best medicine.  Please email your story  or other infor-

mation to cdavis@dsa-in.com. 

Cultural Celebrations and Fun! 

http://www.holidayscalendar.com/holidays/jewish/yomkippur.html

